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Sunshine advocate 26th of Nov, 1954 

An Enthusiastic Meeting on Youth Centre Proposal. Initial steps to establish a supervised playground 
and youth centre on land in Devonshire Road, made available by the council, were taken at a public 
meeting held at Sunshine Town Hall on Wednesday of last week. 
More than 70 people, representing over 20 different organisations attended he meeting had been 
convened by the Mayor at the request of the Child Care Committee. Mr. K. Jones of Footscray kindly lent 
and operated his projector and screen for three splendid films showing what is being done for city 
children in Great Britain and America. Mr. Pat Loftus and Mr. J. S.McCreery spoke on behalf of the 
Playgrounds and Recreation Association of Victoria, while Miss Joan Matheson made herself available 



to answer numerous questions. Mrs. L. Schmidt, secretary of the Child Care Committee, told the 
gathering something of the plans the Committee had made for providing amenities for the young folk of 
the district. Obviously the most pressing need was a suitable hall she said, which could be made 
available for Youth Club activities in the evenings, while in the daytime it would serve as a Playground, 
Club House and Hobby Hall. Most of those present were not in favour of building a temporary structure, 
but hoped to be able to receive enough support from all sections of the community to make a really first 
class hall to be a reality before the end of next year. This will take both enthusiasm and hard work, but 
the project is well worthwhile, and with so many organisations displaying their interest, it is to be hoped 
that the Youth Centre will soon be well on the way towards completion. The Child Care Committee has 
£200 in hand for the Youth Centre Fund, while the Playgrounds Association has assured that there will 
be considerable financial support from their organisation. An Interim Committee of 20 with power to 
add was elected at the meeting and the Mayor will call a further meeting as soon as possible. All 
industries and organisations will be invited to be represented on the Youth Centre Committee and to 
make contributions, small or large. 


